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V i s i t D O T , a n d W O W E m p o w e r m e n t S e r i e s ,

p l u s P r o p h e c y , S p i r i t u a l K e y s & L e s s o n s , I A , P P a n d m o r e . . .

Each One! Bless One!
You Make a Difference!

* * * *
The antichrist will have you thinking that you can be holy. Thinking this will
have you walking with the spirit of the Pharisees. Jesus said, “Be holy,
for I am holy.” This translated means: Be Holy in Me, for I am Holy and
you are in Me; so do not get the “big head” thinking you are better, more
spiritual than others. That is the spirit of Rebellion.

“And that no man might buy or sell, save he that had the mark, or the
name of the beast, or the number of his name.”

REVELATION 13:17 (KJ)

nd of the World? – 4. Please read End of the World? -1, before
continuing, Friday, 15 August 2008 Devotional. Thanks. Mrs. Elliott is
an elderly woman who was interested in what Revelation really says;

not what the antichrist says it says. She wants to get ready for the
Rapture; and you should too.

I was listening to a Gospel Preacher speaking of how Israel is the 144,000
Remnant; not so. They sold their birthright by aligning with the antichrist to
destroy Jesus (and the antichrist and satan, thought they were going to
destroy God at the Crucifixion or at least have complete dominion over the
Father’s Kingdom--WRONG) through the “spirit of the Pharisee”
(Revelation 2:2-5) which says often, I am Holy and I do not need Jesus,
only God. That is the spirit of REBELLION; remember that guy named
satan. Remember, Jesus said, “Those called by my name…” That is a
“down-through-time” clue (DTTC), just like “…no one is to be called
Father,” is a “down-through-time” clue. Jesus gave us clues to know who
the enemy would be and who is your brother or sister. Here is what Jesus
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said about the Remnant: Matthew 22:2-14 (KJ) Can you see it now after
reading this passage?

Here we go. As the Planet X solar system gets closer to our solar system,
you will find that people will react to the gravitational influence of these
heavenly bodies as they do our moon. As you can well imagine, a larger
heavenly body may have a greater effect. All of this sounds like “hogwash”
but come the fall of next year (2009) from Australia, people there will see
two suns in the sky—one red and one as today. Then that is when people
will start to take notice and move towards panic.

From that point, people will start to make preparations for the “planetary
evolution.” This will cause stores to run out of food and supplies without
the ability to re-stock because of psychological effects of “panic” and the
inability of trucks to make it across country unabated.

About six months after this occurrence, (the red sun) there will be bands
of people looking for resources (hear: food and supplies). You can
imagine the chaos. You say, “Anthony, you have lost your mind.” I say,
watch and pray. Listen. You are probably thinking that the local armed
forces or the local police will be able to handle the situation. They are
going to be looking out for themselves like the rest of us.

Know this: we model our lives after Christ Jesus. Through time, “models”
play out the same way they played out in Ancient Times just with a few
different elements. The sun of the Ancient Times shines today. The Bible
is filled with models. The model to look at here is the one of THE DIVIDED
KINGDOM. This time the divided kingdom is Christendom. And it is
divided by Catholicism and Protestantism; both being idolatrous—one
never having its first love and the other having lost its first love.
“Nevertheless I have somewhat against thee, because thou hast left thy
first love.” Revelation2:4 (KJ)

Look at what is happening in the world today. Let me tell you what I see.
For the mark of the beast to integrate into the world-wide population, there
must be a financial czar; either a world-wide czar or a czar in the world’s
leading country. Hear: They are trying to make Secretary Paulson more
powerful than the President of the United States. It will take a world
financial leader with cooperation with all the countries to implement the
mark of the beast. That is what is happening right now; they are trying to



“bum rush” legislation through the American system that will place the
second arm of the antichrist in place—mark of the beast. The first arm is
not NATO, like the antichrist has been telling for years, it is the new
American Mercenary Army coming though BIG Defense Contractors
(hear: Bush family) which is a direct result of the American “rape” and
destruction of Iraq. (Know that you can always follow satan and the
antichrist, because there will always be death, destruction, and long-
lasting human suffering surrounding their activities—mark of the antichrist.
And you cannot miss it.) So the stage is set with the antichrist army
growing everyday with America tax dollars.

Now, the world is watching as the world financial systems bow down and
cater to the American financial fiasco as the antichrist (hear: Illuminati—
human bodies of the antichrist) places the foundation for the world
monetary conglomerate (Hear: New World Order) which will bring us the
mark of the beast. Watch and pray; it seems too late to stop it, but its not.

“Here is wisdom. Let him that hath understanding count the number
of the beast: for it is the number of a man; and his number is Six
hundred threescore and six.” Revelation 13:18 (KJ) This man is
supposed to be this present Pope (HOLY FATHER) of the Holy Roman
Catholic Church.

Your last opportunities to be nice to one another before you see the global
changes which cause hearts to fail for fear and minds to be lost. We are
living in Revelation.

LIVING IN REVELATION
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